Roger J. Wendell

P.O. Box 17174 – Golden, Colorado 80402

206-202-2212

September 8, 2008

Dan Caplis

KHOW – The Caplis and Silverman Show

4695 South Monaco Street

Denver, CO 80237

Re: Listener/Caller Request

Dan,

I realize your afternoon radio program receives many callers, but I hope you’ll remember our brief conversation on Tuesday afternoon, September 2nd.  

After clearly explaining my intent, your screener quickly placed my call into your show where I proceeded to explain America’s overpopulation problem and how questionable it is for somebody in a public position, or anyone, for that matter, to have large families.

Throughout my call you giggled over what I was trying to say and then abruptly hung up on me before I could finish.  Your co-host, Craig Silverman, responded by saying, quote, “I know you just cut Roger off and you were laughing throughout his call, but to me, again, that’s something that can be talked about...” 

Your comment to Craig a minute later, was “So, then I made the right decision in not diverting our listeners’ time, and our valuable caller time, to talk about his bizarre premise that it’s irresponsible to have five kids – we have Kumbaya here.”   You then added, “But, there’s no question in my mind that people across all party lines and religious lines would respect the fact that there are a lot of people who feel that life is a gift from God and that God makes those decisions and we don’t.”

Dan, obviously I don’t agree with you – population and family size is an important issue and is relevant to politics and any discussion concerning the future of our country.  I would like to request that you provide me a few minutes’ time, on your afternoon program, to not only finish my question, but to comment on the serious population problem that’s plaguing our country, and the world in general.

Sincerely,

Roger J. Wendell

cc: Craig Silverman

